
International Day 

 

Today Wilmslow Prep raised money for Macmillan Cancer Sup-

port by holding an International Day. 

 

The day started with a Coffee Morning, hosted by the Parents’ 

Committee, who sold drinks and cakes to parents, ex-members of 

staff and friends of WPS.  The event was a huge success, raising 

over £250 in just under two hours.  Thank you in particular to the 

mums who were good sports, serving coffee in their cabin crew 

outfits. 

 

At the same time, the children in Forms 5 & 6 sold the goods they 

had made as part of the Young Enterprise competition.  Four 

teams battled it out in our marketplace, selling bunting, dog bowls 

& biscuits, finger puppets and painted eggs.  The teams made the 

most of a packed hall, selling out of most of their items well be-

fore the end of the event. 

 

The International theme began on arrival this morning, as children 

arrived to a Check-In themed Entrance Hall.  Members of the 

School Council were there to check the children in, stamping their 

passports and collecting their donations to Macmillan.  The chil-

dren went to an incredible amount of effort putting together a 

wide and various range of fabulous costumes. 

 

During the day, there were a number of international events in-

cluding softball, piñata making and a Great British picnic lunch.  

Each form travelled from classroom to classroom, learning about 

other countries and getting their passports stamped along the way.  

The highlight of the day was a special Assembly, where each 

form talked about their chosen country.  The Form 6 children sang 

in Japanese, Kindergarten greeted the School in Cantonese and a 

special mention goes to Hallie in Form 3 who spoke to the whole 

School in fluent Spanish! 

 

This is the final event of the year for the children in the School 

Council.  They have raised a fantastic amount during the year for 

good causes including Jeans for Genes, Sport Relief, Barnardo’s 

and East Cheshire Hospice.  Together with Miss Ramsay they 

have organised some very memorable events. 

 

Thank you in particular to Mrs Hendry and the Parents’ Commit-

tee, Mrs Brassington and Mrs Mejia for helping with the events. 

 

Congratulations to the winning Junior Enterprise Team, Eggcel-

lent Eggs, who raised almost £250.  The winners of the paper 

plane competition were Laura in F1 and Emily in F5 


